2022 - 2023 学年度下学期第二次阶段性模拟试卷

高二 英语

第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30	分)	
第一节(共5小题;每小题1.5分,	满分7.5分)	
听下面5段对话,每段对话后	有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、	B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选
项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听完		
一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。		
1. Which country will the man go to	?	
A. China.	B. France.	C. Spain.
2. What's the weather like now?		-
A. Cloudy.	B. Sunny.	C. Rainy.
3. Why is the woman going to New	<u>-</u>	·
A. To do the shopping.	B. To make a tour.	C. To attend a meeting.
4. What does the man probably like	doing best?	_
A. Reading books.	B. Watching movies.	C. Listening to music.
5. What are the speakers talking abo	- INI	C
A. An evening school.		C. A German teacher.
第二节(共15小题;每小题1.5分	,满分22.5分)	
	对话或独白后有几个小题,从题	中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中
选出最佳选项,并标在试卷的相应	位置。听每段对话或独白前,你	将有时间阅读各个小题,每小
题 5 秒钟; 听完后, 各小题将给出 5	V. W.	
听第6段材料,回答第6至7题。		
6. What will the woman buy?		
A. A hat.	B. A postcard.	C. A toy.
7. How much will the woman pay?	No. No. of the last of the las	
A. \$80.	B. \$65.	C. \$45.
听第7段材料,回答第8至9题。△		
8. What does the woman plan to do	today?	
A. Go camping.	B. Visit Linda.	C. Finish her report.
9. When will the man go into town?		
A. On Friday.	B. On Saturday.	C. On Sunday.
听第8段材料,回答第10至12题。		
10. How many people are coming to	the party?	
A. Four.	B. Seven.	C. Nine.
11. Who will bring the corn?		
A. The speakers' brothers.	B. The speakers' neighbors.	C. The speakers' workmates.
12. What will the man's sister prep	are for the party?	
A. Some pie.	B. Some drink.	C. Some cheese.
听第9段材料,回答第13至16题。	0	
13. How did Robert go on holiday?		

B. By car.

高二英语 第二次阶段性模拟试卷 第1页(共8页)

C. By bike.

A. By train.

A. Michael. C. Katy. B. Helen. 15. Where did Harry spend his holiday? B. In the mountains. C. On the farm. A. On the beach. 16. What does the woman think of Emma's holiday plan? C. Boring. A. Strange. B. Interesting. 听第 10 段材料,回答第 17 至 20 题。 17. What can people find on Main Street? A. A bookstore. B. A bank. C. A cinema. 18. Where can people buy a used CD? A. In Market Square. B. In The Palisade. C. In Bohemia. 19. What does the speaker say about The Showground? A. People can see a film there. B. It's mainly for children. C. It covers three floors. 20. How long will the sale last? A. Five days. B. Six days. C. Seven days. 2.3. 16 km 阅读理解(共两节,满分50分) 第二部分 第一节(共15小题;每小题2.5分,满分37.5分) 阅读下面短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出最佳选项。 Generate positivity and build confidence with this range of inward – looking titles. You Are a Champion by Marcus Rashford and Carl Anka (Macmillan Children's Books) International footballer and activist Marcus Rashford has created this inspiring and practical guide, which aims to help you unlock your potential, find your voice and be the best that you can be. You'll learn how to think positively and deal with challenges as you set out to follow your dreams. The Book of Me (School of Life Press) This "guided journal of self - discovery" will take you on a journey to explore your imagination, mind, feelings and much more. Through writing, drawing and other activities, it aims to help you learn more about who you really are - as well as who you might become. Dare to Be You by Matthew Syed Illustrated by Toby Triumph (Hachette Children's Group) Following the bestselling You Are Awesome, this book proves that there's no such thing as normal. It celebrates difference and diversity and looks at famous people such as Malala Yousafzai. The book encourages you to follow your own path and love what makes you stand out from the crowd. Be Amazing by Chris Hoy Illustrated by Miguel Bustos (Walker Books) Cyclist Sir Chris Hoy tells his own fascinating story of becoming a six - time Olympic champion 高二英语 第二次阶段性模拟试卷 第2页(共8页)

14. Who spent the summer on an island?

in this empowering book, which will also inspire you to achieve your own potential. There are lots of practical tips to help you build confidence and self – belief.

- 21. What can we learn about *The Book of Me*?
 - A. It is based on a footballer.

 B. It involves drawing activity.

 D. It consists of many famous children
 - C. It aims to celebrate difference.

 D. It consists of many famous children.
- 22. Which of the following tells an Olympic champion's story?
 - A. You Are a Champion. B. The Book of Me.
- C. Dare to Be You. D. Be Amazing.
- 23. What do all these four books have in common?
 - A. They are inspiring.

 B. They are bestsellers.
 - C. They are personal stories.

 D. They are written by sportsmen.

ŀ

A fisherman in Kansas threw a line in the water and caught a prehistoric fish that dates back nearly 100 million years.

Danny Smith landed the fish, a 4 - foot, 6 - inch alligator gar (鳄雀鳝), weighing 39.5 pounds. Kansas Department of Wildlife and Parks (KDWP) officials confirmed the identification and are looking into how the fish, called a "living fossil", got into the water in southeast Kansas.

Kansas is home to three native types of garfish, the most common being longnose gar, which can be as large as 5 feet long, along with shortnose and spotted gar, the department says.

Smith knew he had got something big when he was fishing last month. "I thought I had caught a normal big fish," he said. "But it fought and fought, and pretty soon it came out of the water. The shape of its head really blew my mind."

Soon the fish doubled back and came to the edge of Smith's boat and he pulled it in. But once the big fish was in the boat, "it almost destroyed the boat," Smith said. "The fish was flopping and flipping (翻来翻去). There was one little fish in the boat wanting to get out of it just as bad as I did because the bigger fish was tearing things up," he said. "It also had sharp teeth in its mouth."

"It's the first time an alligator gar has been caught in Kansas and was likely released from an aquarium," state officials said. "It's not unlikely this fish was once somebody's pet or purchased from a pet store, and simply released into the river once it became too large," the department's Fisheries Division director Doug Nygren said. Smith said the state wildlife officials are coming to do an experiment on the fish's head to determine its age and perhaps where it came from.

- 24. What did KDWP find out about the fish?
 - A. It was native to Kansas.
 - B. It was a long existing creature.
 - C. It was a common longnose gar.
 - D. It was larger than other types of garfish.
- 25. How did Smith react when he first saw the fish?
 - 3. How did Smith react when he first saw the fish
 - A. He was completely confused.

 B. He got a little disappointed.
- C. He was scared to death. D. He was really shocked.

 26. What do we know about the fish after it was pulled into the boat?
 - o. What do we know about the fish after it was pulled into the boat
 - A. It reacted violently.

 B. It seemed very hungry.
 - C. It attacked the fisherman.

 D. It became weak pretty soon.
- 27. What is implied about the fish in the last paragraph?

- A. Why it was released is clear.
- C. How it got there remains unknown.
- B. It was kept as a pet by a fish lover.
- D. It was purchased by a wildlife official.

C

Madagascar, the world's second – largest island country located off Africa's eastern coast, is an island of diverse ecosystems and a biodiversity hotspot. The country has unique wildlife, with 90% of its plants and animals found nowhere else. Madagascar's wildlife creates some of the country's most beautiful scenery and popular spots. One of its conspicuous landscapes, attracting tourists from almost all corners of the Earth, is the Avenue of the Baobabs in the Menabe region. This avenue is made up of numerous baobab trees along the dirt road linking Belon'i Tsiribihina and Morondava, creating a unique and beautiful setting.

Baobab trees are common throughout Madagascar. Of the Earth's eight species, six are native to the country. Some of the baobabs in the country are about 2, 800 years old, with trunks rising to 150 feet. The avenue is a row of about 25 baobabs stretching about 260 meters. Other baobab trees are also found in the nearby pastures (牧草地). This road is one of Madagascar's most visited places. It is also the most accessible place to see some of Africa's oldest baobabs. These trees were once part of a forest that was made up of other plants. However, massive deforestation cleared the area of most trees, leaving the baobabs to grow alone.

The baobab trees along the road and the other species growing in the nearby areas are always under constant threat from the increasing population. The trees also face threats from polluted water from the nearby fields, forest fires, and bushfires. Despite being a popular tourist attraction, the Avenue of the Baobabs has no admission fee or visitor center and generates little money for local communities.

Thankfully, non - governmental organizations in partnership with the government have noticed the area and developed activities to protect the avenue. The Ministry of Environment, Ecology, and Forests declared it a temporary protected area in July 2007. In July 2015, the site was declared a national monument (国家保护区), the first in Madagascar. The government and local communities hope the trees can survive for additional 800 years.

- 28. What does the underlined word "conspicuous" in the first paragraph mean?
 - A. New.
- B. Cultural.
- C. Striking.
- D. Changing.

- 29. What do we know about the Avenue of the Baobabs?
 - A. It is a big forest.

- B. It has eight baobab species.
- C. It consists of many different plants.
- D. It has Africa's oldest baobabs.
- 30. What does paragraph 3 mainly talk about?

 - A. The risk to local baobab trees.
 - B. Natural disasters in Madagascar.
 - C. Poor living conditions in Madagascar.
 - D. The quality customer service of the avenue.
- 31. What kind of feeling is expressed in the last paragraph?

 - B. Caution. A. Curiosity.
- C. Hopefulness.
- D. Sympathy.

D

Hearing a sound in his tea farm, Tenzing Bodosa awoke. Looking out, he saw a herd of wild elephants in the moonlight. For many tea farmers in India, seeing wild elephants in the crops is cause for alarm. However, for Bodosa, who employs more than 70 workers at two farms in the state of Assam, it meant everything was working as planned.

He calls it the "world's first elephant – friendly tea farm". Consumers pay more for this tea, which comes from farms that protect elephant habitats, reduce fences and ditches (沟渠) to ease their movement and safely get rid of chemicals.

The International Union for Conservation of Nature (IUCN) lists Asian elephants as an endangered species. About 40,000 to 50,000 elephants remain in the wild. That is a drop of more than 50 percent in the last 75 years. India is home to about 28,000 wild elephants. Many reasons have led to the decrease. One reason for the decreasing population is connected to tea farms. India is the second – largest tea grower, after China, and Assam leads tea production. Assam has a population of 5,719 wild elephants, the most after the state of Karnataka. Elephants regard tea farms as parts of their forest habitat, as they have been part of their migratory routes over centuries.

"In India, meetings between humans and wild elephants often end badly for both," said Bodosa. "I decided that there had to be a way for us to coexist peacefully." Bodosa has been growing tea naturally since 2007, when he was one of the few farmers to start using natural products.

To make his farms elephant – friendly, he created an area for elephants, planting elephant grass, elephant apples and star fruit. He provided them with easy passage by making sure there were no ditches or fences. Other animals visit his tea gardens too. Many human visitors come to his farms, and some stay in a tree house that he has built, and volunteer. Bodosa has also trained as many as 70,000 farmers in organic farming. "We have to work hard to secure the lives of both wild elephants and humans," Bodosa said.

- 32. What does Bodosa make efforts to do on his farms?
 - A. Put elephants to work.

 B. Grow tea in a natural way.
 - C. Provide free food for visitors.

 D. Protect himself from animals' attack.
- 33. What can be inferred from the numbers mentioned in paragraph 3?
 - A. Wild Asian elephants are in danger.
 - B. India is the world's largest tea producer.
 - C. Assam is home to most of India's elephants.
 - D. Tea farms are the main reason for elephants' decrease.
- 34. What do we know about Bodosa's farm?
 - A. It makes a lot of money.
 - B. It has become a famous hotel.
 - C. It is influential and beneficial.
 - D. It raises many different kinds of animals.
- 35. What would be the best title for the text?
 - A. Assam elephants: an alarming life
 - B. Farmers live in peace with elephants
 - C. Tea gardens: a balanced diet for elephants
 - D. Farmers return to traditional farming methods

第二节(共5小题;每小题2.5分,满分12.5分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项.

Do you ever stop to question whether or not you're on the right career path? You might even be thinking, "How do I even know what the right career is?" If you're feeling stuck, unsure, or confused, don't worry. 36

Take career assessments.

Take career personality tests that can help tell you what you should be. A career test should be valid and reliable. The test should actually measure what it claims to measure, and you should get consistent results over multiple tries. __37__ Remember, a career assessment isn't a shortcut (捷往); it's a tool. It's up to you how you use it.

Make a list of your options.

<u>38</u> Make a list of all your options, whether those are actual job opportunities, education, or career paths. Once you have everything written down, you can determine what isn't exactly right, and narrow your goals. Then rank your options from best to worst.

Look for overlap (重叠).

What you're good at, what companies need, and what you like to do might all be different, but it's important to try to find the overlap between the three. 39 Rather than looking at job titles, consider your interests, hobbies, and skills, and then work out how those translate.

Ask a mentor (导师).

Never underestimate the value and power of a good mentor! There are many different types of mentors, from the kind you pay to the kind that has been there, done that, as well as the kind that can support you at work.

Finding your dream career isn't easy, and the path can be scary. But that doesn't mean it's not worth it!

- A. That's how you find your ideal career path.
- B. Think about how much time you'll spend at work.
- C. You should know how to use the results to your advantage.
- D. The more people you meet, the more insight you can get into how they enjoy the work.
- E. Here are four steps you can take toward discovering the career that will truly satisfy you.
- F. The right mentor, no matter what type, will give you guidance and help boost your career.
- G. To find your dream career, you need to carefully sort through your options for the best route.

第三部分 英语知识运用(共两节,满分30分)

第一节 完形填空 (共 15 小题;每小题 1 分,满分 15 分)

阅读下面短文,掌握其大意。然后从41-55各题所给的四个选项(A、B、C和D)中,选出最佳选项,并在答题卡上将该题涂黑。

After losing her job at 62, Wendy has been peacefully transitioning into retirement. She is 41 to be at a point in her life where she gets to do what she really wants.

Throughout the years, Wendy has $\underline{42}$ at many organizations and has also contributed financially. Now, $\underline{43}$ her job loss she has turned her $\underline{44}$ to contributing her time instead.

As a very young girl, her family was on welfare and she always thought, "When I get the opportunity I'm going to <u>45</u>." Since January she has been giving rides to seniors through a VIP Rides program.

A <u>46</u> trip for Wendy is <u>47</u> a senior at their home and taking them to the hospital or the dentist's. If there is time, they stop by a local coffee shop for dessert and <u>48</u>, or Wendy helps them do a little shopping.

"I <u>49</u> them that the ride doesn't just have to be for a <u>50</u> appointment," Wendy says.

"I usually plan for a little extra time because most of the seniors are all by themselves and they might					
51 something extra. "					
52 a variety of peop	ple is what Wendy likes	best about this position. O	ne of her <u>53</u> rid-		
ers is a 95 – year – old woman who is always 54 dressed and interesting to talk with. "Now she's					
a 95 - year - old that I would	l like to be when I get t	o that55!"			
41. A. ashamed	B. happy	C. lonely	D. calm		
42. A. volunteered	B. performed	C. struggled	D. lectured		
43. A. despite of	B. in contrast with	C. as a result of	D. with regard to		
44. A. focus	B. back	C. head	D. page		
45. A. give it away	B. let it go	C. write it down	D. pay it back		
46. A. memorable	B. typical	C. helpful	D. real		
47. A. looking for	B. staying with	C. picking up	D. looking after		
48. A. advice	B. conversation	C. attention	D. business		
49. A. remind	B. warn	C. beg	D. request		
50. A. political	B. scientific	C. commercial	D. medical		
51. A. need	B. hate	C. forget	D. believe		
52. A. Inviting	B. Interviewing	C. Meeting	D. Educating		
53. A. curious	-	C. favorite	D. reliable		
54. A. randomly	B. smartly	C. vividly	D. ridiculously		
55. A. age	B. position	C. place	D. height		
第二节(共10小题;每小题	1.5 分,满分 15 分)		Ü		
	W. Carlotte and Ca	单词)或括号内单词的适当	省形式 。		
		ound (反弹), with popula			
tupling (五倍增长) in the last several decades due 56 protective government policies.					
In the last eight years, research 57(discover) at least 55 Amur tigers hanging around					
northeastern China – a major increase from the estimated eight of these endangered wild cats 58.					
(live) in the area in the late 1990s					
Many of these beautiful animals died as 59 result of China's 40 - year construction					
boom, 60 led to deforestation. Experts say the tigers' reappearance in the region is also 61.					
(large) because of important Chinese forest – protection policies. These northeastern land-					
scapes could support as many as 310 tigers, including 119 breeding females, if further conservation					
efforts are taken, according to a study 62(publish) in ScienceDirect.					
Dale Miquelle, the director of the Wildlife Conservation Society in Russia, said that the results					
speak for 63(them).					
"Persistent (持续的) efforts 64 (protect) tigers have paid off," Miquelle said.					
"Change has not come quickly, but there has been slow, steady progress, and we see there are great					
65(opportunity) for even more recovery."					
第四部分:写作(共两节;满分 40 分)					
第一节 应用文写作(满分 15 分)					
假定你是某国际学校学生会主席李华。你校图书馆准备重新装修,现需要一批志愿者将图					
书馆的书搬至仓库分类存放。请你代表学生会写一则招募启事。					
注意:1. 写作词数应为80左右;2. 请按如下格式在相应位置作答。					

Volunteers Wanted

Student Council
第二节(满分25分)
阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段,使之构成一篇完整的短文。
Last summer vacation, I decided to visit my best friend in Barcelona. Aline sent me a screenshot
(屏幕截图) of the ticket she was about to buy for me, from Saturday to Wednesday. I approved of
the selection, she bought it, and I packed. The next day I headed to the airport, a little later than
planned.
When I got to the airport with only my carry - on bag, it was 35 minutes before the gate closed.
I headed directly to the security checkpoint. The electronic machine marked a big fat red \times and told
me to see an airline official. I did what I was told to do and stood in line at the airline counter (柜
台), while one of the only two ladies available left. My heart was racing as I kept looking at the
clock. A man, loud and rude, arrived with an airport employee and cut ahead, shouting at the lady
and taking 10 minutes of my precious time.
By the time I arrived at the counter it was 8:02 and the gate closed at 8:05. The lady asked me
what was wrong, and I told her. She then scanned (扫描) my ticket and told me the problem was
that the gate had closed. I complained and told her I had arrived earlier.
"Where were you then?"
"In line, waiting for you."
She didn't say anything else, except to help change my ticket. I didn't panic; instead I went
into action mode. I searched for other flights. Just one flight would leave in 35 minutes. I was already
at the airport, so I bought the ticket. I then tried to check in: check - in closes 40 minutes before the
flight.
I took a deep breath, stopped running around, grabbed a taxi home, and bought my third ticket
from Sunday to Sunday, extending my stay. 注意:
在思: 1. 续写词数应为 150 左右;
2. 请按如下格式在相应位置作答。
I called Aline and we had a laugh about me missing the first flight in my life.
and no mad a magnitude mo modify the met might in my meet

In fact I did not miss my flight, but instead arrived a whole week early.